

UNITED ASSOCIATION

of Journeymen and Apprentices of the Plumbing and Pipe Fitting Industry of the United States and Canada William P. Hite General President

Mark McManus General Secretary-Treasurer

Michael A. Pleasant Assistant General President

Founded 1889

Letters should be confined to one subject UA Local Union: 32 - 595 Monster Rd SW, #213 Renton, WA 98057

Subject: NEW 3-YEAR UA MEMBERSHIP CARDS

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

Enclosed is your membership card for 2017-2019.

Membership Card Changes Effective January 1,2017

- Beginning with the membership card you have received the cards will be replaced in three year cycles rather than two year cycles. Thus, you will note that the front side of the new card shows a date range of 2017-2019.
- The back side of the new membership card will no longer be used as placeholders for dues stamps. There is insufficient room for three years of placeholders, particularly with the addition of the new QR code discussed below.

Membership Card Features Coming in Mid-2017

 On a date to-be-determined in mid-2017, the UA will activate the QR code on the membership cards. By scanning the QR code, Locals will be able to access and print the member's card information.

For more information regarding changes to the membership card, please visit the Local 32 website.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. Should you have any questions regarding the changes described above, please contact the Business Office.

Fraternally,

Jeffery J. Owen Business Manager U.A.. Local 32

EHEJA. Owen

Enclosure

opeiu#8/afl/cio